
                                                                 

‘Achieving Through Learning’                              NEWSLETTER 

                                                 Friday 17th December 2021 

 Dear Parents, Carers and Children, 

As I write the final newsletter of this calendar year it is the perfect time to reflect upon all things 2021 and what 

another year it has been! This continues to be a period of time which will go down in history, and for the children 

who attend the school it is something which they will be able to tell their children, grandchildren and great grand-

children all about in years to come. 

I could not be prouder of the way that our whole school community has continued to pull together throughout the 

year. Despite the continued challenges which have come our way, we have faced them together and I know that 

we will all continue to do so. Your support and encouragement, and your kind and thoughtful messages and words 

throughout the whole pandemic have really kept myself and the staff team going. They have meant the absolute 

world and we will be forever grateful. 

All of the children have continued to show incredible determination and resilience this year. These are qualities 

which we often talk about being so important, not just in school but in life, and our children are certainly becoming 

well equipped to deal with the ‘curve balls’ which come along in life. I have also seen examples of real maturity 

and compassion from children throughout the school as they have supported each other and the staff this year. 

We pride ourselves on ensuring that all the children feel safe and valued in school, and that they have a voice 

which will be heard by others so it has been reassuring to know that children have been able to share any con-

cerns that they have had during this year with others, and that staff and other children have been able to offer 

them support throughout.   

To the amazing Nelson staff team, who have worked tirelessly to ensure that everyone is safe and well, and that 

every child is provided with an ongoing education, I cannot say thank you enough. The world of education and 

school has changed and they have embraced everything which has been asked of them, this hasn’t always been 

easy but they have always done their absolute best. I know I am bias, but the individuals who make up the Nelson 

staff team are all pretty awesome as far as I am concerned, and I couldn’t do my job without each and every one 

of them ☺ 

As school closes for the Christmas holiday, I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a very MERRY 

CHRISTMAS and a HAPPY NEW YEAR.  I hope that you all have the chance to rest and relax, and to enjoy the 

Christmas break. I also hope that everyone continues to stay safe and well throughout the festive season and into  

the new year. We look forward to seeing everyone back at school on Wednesday 5th January 2022. 

Thank you for your continued support. Best wishes - Mrs Sarah Wilson (Principal) 

This year we raised an 

amazing amount of 

£462.33 

 

 A  Big Thank you to 

you all. 

School Attendance Percentage 

Week Ending: 3/12/2021 

Goodall 99% 

 Week Ending: 10/12/2021 

Banks, Goodall, Cromwell & Fleming 95% 

Well Done 



 Spring Term Clubs 2022 

Some clubs will continue and have spaces available to book.  New clubs will be added onto    Pupil Asset App at 

the beginning of the new term for booking.  All clubs will run until Easter.  Details are as follows: 

Monday 3-4pm 

Years 1 & 2 Drawing Club with 20 places – New 

Monday 3-4pm 

Years 1 & 2 Stories & Drama Club with 20 places – New 

Monday 3:15-4:15pm 

Year 5 & 6 Multi Sport Club will continue 

Tuesday 3-3:30pm 

Reception Class Colouring Club will continue, we have 6 spaces available 

Tuesday 3-4pm 

Year 2 Maths & Games Club will continue, we have 5 spaces available 

Tuesday 3:15 to 4:15pm 

Years 3 & 4 Computing Club 20 places - New 

Tuesday 3:15-4:15pm 

Year 3 & 4 Multi Sport Club will continue 

Tuesday 3:15 to 4:15pm 

Year 5 Print Club will continue, we have 9 spaces available 

Wednesday 3:15 to 4:15pm  

Year 6 Football Club will continue 

Thursday 3pm to 4pm 

Year 6 Dance Club 25 places - New 

Thursday 3pm 4:pm 

Year 4, 5 & 6 Singing Club will continue 

Friday 8 am to 8:55am 

Year 5 & 6 Knitting & Cross Stitch Club will continue, we have 6 spaces available 

Friday 3:15 to 4:30pm 

Year 4, 5 & 6 Theatre Club will continue, we have 14 spaces available 

Friday 3:15 to 4:15pm  

Year 5 Football Club will continue 

 

 

 

 



 Congratulations to: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1 Pupils who attended Alive Leisure at Lynnsport for the Dodgeball Festival 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sisters Elija & Avia who switched on the Downham Market Christmas Lights this year. 

      

 Another Man of the Match for Swaffham Town , 

Aaron who stepped in to replace the goalkeeper at short notice and 

saved more than he let in. 

 Well done! 

 

 

 












